SHADE COMMUNITY CENTER

January—February, 2013 Volume IX, Issue I

SCCA News

Inside this issu	ıe:
Santa Claus Came To Town	1
Honored Volunteers	1
Veteran's Day Dinner	2
Alexander Wrestling	2
History and Geneal- ogy Gathering and Pictures	3
Holiday Bazaar	3
Bazaar and Christ-	4
mas Potluck Pictures	
November Minutes	5
December Minutes	6
Membership Form	7
Valentine's Flyer	8
Calendar	9, 10
Who's Who, In Mem-	11
oriam, New and Re-	
turning Members	
Shade Exchange,	12
Cook's Corner, From	



the Editor

Santa Claus Came to Town

What an exciting time for the children of the **Shade Community** (and for some adults too). Santa came to visit at the annual Christmas Party on Saturday, December 15. Betty Snow Rosser and Friends led singing as Santa arrived. Santa delivered gifts to the children with the help of Santa's elves (Jerseyville Royalty). Tammy Foster, Rhonda Meeks and Heidi Marty, along with Jerseyville Royalty, helped the kids make ornaments and decorate icing Christmas trees. The adults enjoyed a special Christmas Bingo. As always, a delicious potluck dinner was enjoyed by all with meat, noodles, rolls, drinks and table service provided by the center and the seniors.

Thanks to Manuel and Rose Grueser, Grace Dorst and Rhonda Meeks for their help. A special thanks to Jerry and Tammy Foster and Gail and Brenda Jordan for organizing the event, helping with set up and clean up.





Dan King and Robin Krivesti remind us that you're never too old to sit on Santa's lap.

Honored Volunteers

Submitted by Pat Davidson

For the January/February
Newsletter, we would like to
honor **Karen and Walter**Jones. Karen has helped in
the kitchen for various events
and brought baked goods.
She mostly has worked with
Brenda Ruth in the History and

Genealogy room, as she retired from the University Library and has expertise in this area. Walter did research for the community center when installation of a security camera was being considered. He helped a lot with the first Enduro Run. He has also organized a trip for the seniors.

They've both been very good about attending the Community Association monthly meetings, and often give thoughtful, valuable input on various issues. In addition, they're both a lot of fun! Thank you to our faithful volunteers,

Karen and Walter Jones!

Veteran's Day Dinner

Submitted by Karen Jones

The Veteran's Day Dinner, sponsored by the SSCA and the SCCA, was held on November 17th at the Shade Community Center. Honored veteran's were: 1st row, Left to Right: Charles Gwinn, Bill Cooley, Floyd Oxley, Boyd Bobo, Manuel Grueser. 2nd row: Brill Ruth, Dan King, Charles Grim, Howard Simpson, Jo-

seph Patera, John Taylor. 3rd row: Bill Kyle, Jeff Ox-

ley, Leory Bailey,
Linda Kane, Kenny
Bell, Roger Howard.
4th row: Walter
Jones, Kenny Sams,
Jack Malloy, Philip
Moxley and (not
pictured) Richard
Grim. Also honored
in memoriam were
John Deal, Martin

Dorst, Phil Goldsberry and Charles Wingett.



Alexander Youth Wrestling

Submitted by Gail Jordan

Alexander Youth Wrestling recently began their fifth season of home meets at the Shade Community Center. Each year kindergartners through sixth graders are introduced and learn more about wrestling before moving up to wrestling in the school system.

In December the group had two home meets, one with Crooksville and one with Warren. Both were on Friday evenings which brought out big crowds. Presently, two more home meets are scheduled in Shade, one January 7 with Trimble and one January 30 with Athens. Both meets begin at 6:00 pm.

President this year is John Ross, and Dave Murray continues to be involved as one of the parent liaison at-large board members. Jim Wallace, who formerly was a leader of the group, now referees the matches. The group practices in the gym

at the Center on Monday and Wednesday evenings, when they do not have

meets scheduled.

Not only is this activity good for the young people involved, often the SCCA enjoys significant income to help with expenses.

The SCCA gets a share of the admissions, in lieu

of rent, and sells concessions. During the first two meets this year, income

was over \$850. Thanks to Ralph Calvert, Jerry Foster, Teresa and Tom Winning, Rose and Manuel Grueser,



Brenda Ruth, and Norm Shaner for helping with one or both of these first meets of the season.

History and Genealogy Gathering

Submitted by Brenda Ruth

Twenty eight people, most associated with eight groups, which are passionate about history and genealogy, gathered at the Shade Community Center on November 10, 2012. The organizations that participated were Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy Association, Multicultural Genealogical Center of Chester-

hill, Athens County Historical
Society and Museum, Athens
Chapter of the Ohio Genealogical Society, Federal Valley Resource Center of Stewart, Cutler
Community Center, ChesterShade Historical Association,
and Lower Muskingum Historical
Society (Oliver Tucker Museum).

It was an exciting opportunity for like-minded enthusi-

asts to introduce their organization, to present their goals, and to express the challenges they are facing. Each group also had a table display for sharing information after the presentations. Individuals who also spoke included Jay Moore with his local artifacts and Betty Snow Rosser with her extensive family history and genealogy.

Pictures from History and Genealogy Gathering



Kay Fick and Mike Brant



Amy Calvert and Sara Green



Ada Woodson Adams and Stephanie Hysmith

<u>Holiday Bazaar</u>

On December 1, 31 vendors participated in the third annual Holiday Bazaar, chaired by Tammy Foster. Vendors sold candles, handcrafted items, jewelry and more. Lunch was provided. "It was a success, with the center making a profit of \$587.00," says Jerry Foster.

Submitted by Jerry Foster

Thank you to the following volunteers: Grace Dorst for taking care of the kitchen and donating food. Craig Dorst, Fran Moxley, Debbie McAdoo and Roberta Henderson for donating food. Teresa Winning for arranging advertising and helping to set up and

clean up. Gail Jordan for designing and printing flyers, set up and clean up. Zack Dorst for selling pop and popcorn. Pat Davidson for working in the kitchen. Brenda Ruth, Nina Huffman, Manuel and Rose Grueser for set up and clean up.

Holiday Bazaar and Christmas Party Pictures



Meeting Minutes

Summary of November Meeting

SCCA November 14, 2012

Members present were Ray Baker, Heidi Marty, Marvin Marty, Roberta Henderson, Richard Coe, June Coe, Malcolm J Grueser, Peggy Grueser. Gail Jordan, Fran Moxley, Norm Shaner, Peggy Rist, Alex Couladis, Jerry Foster, Robin Krivesti, and Debbie McAdoo.

In the absence of president Pat Davidson, the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Alex Couladis.

Printed copies of the minutes from the previous meeting were passed out and reviewed. Malcolm moved that the minutes be approved as presented, Marvin gave a second.

Alex reported that we currently have \$23,022.15 in the checking account. Jerseyville Festival was successful. Exact amount of profit is yet to be determined as bills are still being processed

Peggy Grueser announced that she would be turning the duties of the Corresponding Secretary back over to Fran. Peggy graciously stepped up when Fran was unable to perform the duties due to a family illness. Fran will see that new members will receive "Welcome" cards and that "Thank you" cards will be sent to Jerseyville Festival donors.

It was announced that the float entered in the **Veteran's parade** won 2nd place and that there were 7-8 Veterans that rode on the float. Maxine Kyle and Joyce Nicholson headed this effort. There will be a dinner for the Veterans on November 17th sponsored by the Senior's group.

Gail reported that the maintenance committee has replaced filters, repaired the kitchen roof, rebuilt the condenser box and lubed the blower motors.

History group reported that the group will have their annual Christmas party at the December meeting. The group hosted a **Genealogy/History conference** in November with about 40 folks in attendance.

It was reported that the **Sisters of St. Joseph** sent a check in the amount of \$8000.00 to be used in the

building of a new playground. The **Athens Foundation** has committed to \$4750.00. We will add to that \$2500.00 from the **Volunteer Fire Department**. Steve Kane will look further into the selection of the equipment to be purchased for this project.

The Internet classes sponsored by **Community Acti**on were cancelled due to lack of registration. The classes may be rescheduled during the winter.

The nomination committee submitted the slate of officers for 2013. All current officers agreed to run again.

Robin reported on the **Halloween party**. There were about 390 people in attendance with an income of \$287.93. Extra goodie bags were donated to Children's Services and the candy left over was given the Senior 's group to be distributed at the Veterans Parade.

Peggy Rist reported that the proceeds from the **soup & cornbread meal** served on Election day amounted to \$129.57

Guests, Rachel Myers and Rhonda Clark from the **Red-bud Home School Group**, were present to inquire about renting space within the Center one day a week (most likely Tuesday), 10:00 am-3:00 p.m. They have previously met at the Unitarian Church in Athens, but have outgrown the facility. They reported that they currently have 18 families participating with their group, with the possibility of four other families joining.

The **Alexander Youth Wrestling** group will soon commence their practices and meets at the Center. Exact dates to be determined.

Jerry gave a report on the **Christmas Bazaa**r to be held 12/1/12, 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. with set up starting at 8:00 a.m. Volunteers are needed to work the kitchen and donations of cookies and snacks were requested.

The **annual Christmas party** will be held 12/15/12. The Senior's group will share in the cost of the meat for the meal. Ham and Turkey will be provided. Folks attending are asked to bring a covered dish. Santa will be making an appearance.

A motion to adjourn was made by Peggy Rist, second by Robin Krivesti.

Summary of December Meeting

SCCA December 12, 2012 Meeting

- Members present at the December meeting: Manuel Grueser, Ray Baker, Jerry Foster, Marvin Marty, Heidi LaJohn Marty, Walter Jones, Karen Jones, Malcolm Grueser, Peggy Grueser, Norm Shaner, Fran Moxley, Robin Krivesti, Rhonda Meeks, Peggy Rist, Pat Davidson, Alex Couladis, Debbie
- President Pat Davidson let the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Minutes from the November meeting were pass out and reviewed for accuracy. Fran moved that the minutes be accepted with the correction of the head count for the Halloween party. The number should be "390", not "90". Rhonda offered a second to the motion
- Alex did not have the most current bank statement at hand, but said the checking account balance would be roughly \$300 more than last month's, (noting there had been an \$8000.00 deposit from the Sisters of St. Joseph Foundation, that is encumbered for the playground equipment). Net income for the year, \$15,236.41. He also reported that there is a donation of \$75.00 from Dr. Cuckler, a memoriam to Phil Goldsberry.
- Fran stated that she had sent out 95 post cards to the membership notifying them of the December election of officers as well as 22 thank you cards to volunteers of the Jerseyville Festival.
- Jerry gave report on the renovation of the sewing room, storage room and men's restroom. Recycle efforts to use wood from one area in another is saving money while creating more efficient use of the space. He informed us that when they attempted to string lights for outdoor decorating, the lights were malfunctioning. New ones will be purchased. Also malfunctioning is the sprayer wand at the dishwashing station in the kitchen. Fran moved that a new one be purchased, Peggy Rist gave a second. The price capped at \$200.00. Consideration is being given

- to replant some of the trees in front of the building to give better appearance to the yard. This will also work to the good when the new playground is implemented in the spring.
- Karen spoke for the History group, announcing that Dec. 18th would be the Christmas party/potluck. Finger foods would be the focus.
- The Seniors shared that the Veteran's Dinner was very successful, serving 78 people, 22 of them being Veterans.

 They are having a dinner 12/27/12 at Giqi's, in The Plains at 5:00 p.m.
- It was established that we have received payment from the Enduro committee for the landowner dinners provided in July.
- Regarding the Playground update, Pat will receive the check when attending a Foundation meeting in late January.

 Alex agreed to attend the dinner with her (unless Steve wants to go).
- Pat continues to meet with Rhonda Clark of Redbud Home School Group. It has been decided to allow the group to rent at \$150.00 per month plus "sweat labor", that being, contributing physical labor to clean, paint, assist with ongoing maintenance of the areas that they utilize. This agreement will be on a trial basis through the winter/spring term. They will meet one day per week, (Tuesday), using the gym, kitchen/cafeteria, classroom spaces, the library and possibly other rooms. The contract finalization will be ironed out between President Pad Davidson and Rhonda Clark. Walter Jones brought questions to the floor regarding fire safety when renting to such a group. Further investigation will be forthcoming, speaking with the Redbud group as well as the area fire officials and possibly our insurance
- Jerry reported that the Christmas Bazaar was successful, having 31 vendors, bringing in \$660, less advertising expense of \$72.00 and \$13.00 for a case of hotdogs used in the kitchen. The kitchen brought in \$292.00, and 'That's My Pan' had \$402.00 in orders.

- Gail reported that the wrestling meet earned us \$364.55 from the first meet in December. Volunteers are needed for the December 14th meet. Manuel, Rose, Norm and Peg all agreed to assist.
- The remote microphone that we have been using has quit working. Walter checked on the cost of repair and was told that it would be more cost effective to purchase a new one. Norm will inquire of Gary Dunfee, SCCA supporter and dealer of sound equipment, to see if he would be able to provide us with a new one at a competitive price. Heidi moved that Norm should move forward with the purchase if the cost was reasonable, as seconded by Ray Baker. All were in favor of this.
- The annual Christmas Dinner and Party will be 12/15/12 at 5:00. Santa will make an appearance. Volunteers are needed for decorating and set up.

 Contacts for this event are Brenda and Tammy. The Seniors group will be donating a ham; the SCCA will provide a turkey.
- Election of officers for the 2013 year yielded the same line up as for 2012.
 All officers ran unopposed. President, Pat Davidson, Vice President, Peggy Rist, Treasurer, Alex Couladis, Corresponding Secretary, Fran Moxley, Recording Secretary, Debbie McAdoo.
- Valentine dinner date 2/16/13, 6:00 p.m.

 In regard to the bill board that the Center is in possession of, it was recommended by Alex that we check with ODOT concerning regulations for setting bill boards on private property along the highway.
- Ray Baker moved that the meeting be adjourned; Robin Krivesti gave a second, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie McAdoo

Shade Community Center Association Membership Form for 2013

Complete this form using ink. Information will be used to notify members of activities and upcoming events of interest, such as via bimonthly newsletter, and for demographics for grants and other forms of funding. No personal information will be released to the general public.

Mail this form to:

Family Name	First A	First Adult		Second Adult	
First Child Second		cond Child		Third Child	+
Fourth Child					
Street Address			Main Ph	one	_
City			Cell Pho	ne	1
State	State Zip		Email Address		1
Membership Category			Mem	bership Type:	
Check	k one. Amount			Please check one.	
Lifetime	\$500.00	New			
Family	\$20.00*	Renewal			
	\$15.00*	(A 551) (N			
Individual	¥10.00	— "Δttiliate" memi	nerenin na	s one voting representative	
Individual Affiliate Lifetime	\$500.00		•	as one voting representative tative	
			•	as one voting representative tative	_
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership ha	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting repres	Name of voting entatives	represen	· ·	_
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership ha	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives	Name of voting	represen	tative	_
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership halames of voting representations included with this a	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives application:	Name of voting entatives	represen	tative	_
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership ha	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives application:	Name of voting entatives	represen	Check: Money Order: Cash:	_
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership hat lames of voting representations included with this at 2013 Donation in excess	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives application: s of dues:	Name of voting	represen	tative	
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership ha lames of voting represe ues included with this a 2013 Donation in excess	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives application: s of dues: g box if you are a	Name of voting entatives veteran: 1 Ser	represen	tative Money Order: Cash: Total: nch :	
Affiliate Lifetime Affiliate Annual Family" membership had lames of voting representational procession of the control of the c	\$500.00 \$20.00* as two voting representatives application: s of dues: g box if you are a	Name of voting entatives veteran: 1 Ser	represen	Check: Money Order: Cash: Total:	



And Musical Entertainment

Saturday, February 16, 2013 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.



Shade Community Center



Rt. 33A (old Rt. 33) Shade

Serving your choice of:

Chopped Sirloin Steak or Baked Chicken Breast with Baked Potato, Green Beans, Tossed Salad, Dinner Roll, Drink and Cheese Cake Dessert \$12 Adults -- \$6 Children (12 and under)

Reservations required

Please contact Jerry Foster at 590-0408 for tickets or further information.

January, 2013

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1	Wrestling Practice	Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 upstairs \$10 to instructor	4	5
Private Party 9—5	Wrestling Match 6:00 pm Alexander Versus Trimble	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	SCCA Meeting 7:00 pm Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 Computer, Home Ec, Library, Pottuck at noon) Senior's Meeting 6:00 pm Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 upstairs \$10 to instructor 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Jammin In Jerseyville 7:00— 10:00 pm	Recycling 8am—noon
13	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm History Meeting 6:30 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm	Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, Home Ec, Library, Polluck at noon) Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 upstairs \$10 to instructor Sth and 6th Grade Baskethall 5—7pm Open Baskethall 7—10pm	18	19
20	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7— 10pm	Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, Home Ec, Library, Puthack at 1000) Seniors Potluck 5:30 pm cafeteria, Meeting at 6:00 pm Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 \$10 Sth and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Wrestling Meet 6:00 pm	Free Community Dinner 4:30—7:00 pm
27	Wrestling Practice	SCCA Executive Meeting 7:00 pm5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Wrestling Match 6:00 pm Alexander Versus Athens	5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm		

Upcoming Events

- March 9—Soup Dinner by Seniors
- May 18—Dinner by Seniors
- September 21—Dinner by Seniors

February, 2013

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basket- ball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 pm Upstairs \$10 to instructor 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5— Tpm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Jammin In Jerseyville 7—10 pm gym	Recyling 8am—noon Contra Dance 7—11:30 pm
10	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basket- ball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	SCCA Meeting 7:00 pm Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Senior's Meeting 6:00 pm Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 pm and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	15	16
17	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm History Meeting 6:30 pm Cafeteria 5th and 6th Grade Basket- ball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Wrestling Practice	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Tai Chi 6:30—7:30 pm Upstairs \$10 to instructor 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5— 7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	22	23
24	Wrestling Practice	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm 5th and 6th Grade Basket- ball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm	Wrestling Practice	Senior's Potluck at 5:30, Meeting 6:00 pm cafeteria 5th and 6th Grade Basketball 5—7pm Open Basketball 7—10pm		



In Memoriam

New SCCA Officers Elected for 2013 (from left to right)

Alex Couladis-Treasurer, Fran Moxley-Corresponding Secretary, Patricia Davidson-President, Peggy Rist—Vice President and Debbie McAdoo—Recording Secretary

Who's Who

President: Pat Davidson 740-662-4551 davidson@ohio.edu

Vice President: Peggy Rist 740-416-6614 peggyrist@ohiohills.com

Treasurer: Alex Couladis 740-592-4524 alex@faas.com

Corresponding Secretary: Fran Moxley 740-985-4492 leuces@yahoo.com

Recording Secretary: Debbie McAdoo 750-566-2098

mcadood@ohio.edu

Publicity: Teresa Winning 740-662-6844 winning@eurekanet.com

Board Members:

Steve Kane: 740-591-4027 skane324@yahoo.com

Jerry Foster 740-590-0408

Facility Rental and Reservations:

Peggy Rist 740-416-6614 peggyrist@ohiohills.com

Librarian: Teresa Winning 740-662-6844 winning@eurekanet.com

Maintenance Committee: Jerry

Foster 740-590-0408

fosterhome63@gmail.com

Open Gym: Marvin Marty 740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com

Open Computer: Gail Jordan 740-590-9537 gail.jordan@live.com

Editor: Rhonda Meeks 740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com

SSCA President: Reed Hart

Contributed by Stephanie Hysmith and David Mould.

This Minstrel Program from 1930 was found in the home of Stephanie Hysmith and David Mould, which was previously owned by Ethyl Williams.

LAZY MOON MINSTRELS
Directed by---Miss Wilma Green

Place: Shade Auditorium Time: 8:00 P. M. Given by the Junior Class of LODI HIGH SCHOOL

Pappy Washington----Dorsel Biggs
Marmy Washington----Ruth Eggleston
Epidemic------Otis Stover
Plutarco Lysurgis---Frank Jeffers Columbia-----Edna Pugh Charlotte-----Jean O'brien Efram Smith-----Russol Wilson

Muise accompanied by Kathryn Chappell, Helen Burson, Eloise Fields, and Pearl Douglas.

Act I--Dooryard of Manuel cabin, along the Suwannee River. About 6:00 P. M. a summer's evening. Arrival of the min-

Act II--The same, Later
Scene--"Breadcast" of the play "Getting Odorifa's Goat."

SconcII--The departure of the minstrols.

Stage Managers -- Elhel Harris, Helen Burson and Kathryn Chappell.



Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy **Association Meetings:**

Third Tuesday of each month 6:30 P.M.

Cafeteria Open to everyone

Contact Brenda Ruth for further information:



Shade Exchange

Saddles For Sale: Albion black W-18s Original Comfort dressage saddle (Like new made in England) with Albion saddle pads \$2,000, Sharon Saare 16" E Trail Saddle (Like new) with SS saddle pads & extra stirrups: \$800, Alberto

Galera custom black Army Calvary saddle with custom leather seat pad (All like new) \$575, Black dressage saddle (no leathers/stirrups) very good cond., \$350. FMI: 740-662-6844 or email: winning@ohio.edu for photos.

From the Editor

- Please help make the SCCA News a better service for you, our members. Newsletters will be printed bi-monthly, Jan.—Feb., Mar.—Apr., May—June, July-Aug., Sept.—Oct., Nov.— Dec.
- We apologize for any names of volunteers who are not mentioned. It certainly is not done
 intentionally and we want you to know that all of our volunteers are greatly appreciated.
- Submit a recipe, photos, a short article, your "buy, sell, trade or give away" requests or
 ideas by the end of Jan., Mar., May, July, Sept. and Nov. to Rhonda Meeks, Editor, at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com or drop off in office door slot. Only written requests will be
 accepted.
- Corrections from the November/December 2012 Newsletter: Donations were by Susie
 Abramovitz of <u>Rock Riffle Run Pottery. Teresa Winning</u> was the chair of the noodle making
 at the Jerseyville Festival. The raffled quilt was <u>made</u> and donated by Seams Like Home
 quilters and Susan Holmes <u>donated the quilting</u>.

Cook's Corner

We are in need of recipes for our upcoming fund raiser

The Lodi Cookbook!

Featuring recipes from Lodi Townshippass the word.



Categories: Appetizers, Soups and Salads, Vegetables, Main Dishes, Desserts, Beverages and everything else.... Approximate cost will be \$10.00.

Please submit two to three of your favorite recipes to Pat Davidson or Fran Moxley (contact information on page 10) by April 1 or leave in the slit of the office door at the SCCA. Include your name and contact information.

Strengthening Lives In Our Community

Non Profit Organization
The Plains, Ohio
Permit #6

Paid

U.S. Postage

Bulk Rate

Shade, Ohio 45776

P.O Box 41

Shade Community Center Association